
Sabra Families, 

We have finalized our testing protocols and that information is shared below. All tests will be lower 

nasal swabs. 

• Test #1 – This will be a rapid antigen test performed as campers as part of the drop off 

procedure at camp. Results will be available within 15-20 minutes of the test being taken. 

Anyone with a positive test will not be admitted into camp or will be isolated until they can be 

picked up.  

• Test #2 – This will be a PCR test performed at Camp the day campers arrive. Tests will be sent to 

the lab, and we expect to get the results on Tuesday or Wednesday. Anyone with a positive test 

will be isolated until they can be picked up from camp.  

• Test #3 – This will be a PCR test performed toward/at the end of the first week. Tests will be 

sent to the lab, and we expect the results 24-48 hours after they arrive at the lab. Anyone with a 

positive test will be isolated until they can be picked up from camp. 

We have prepared the following FAQ. Should you still have questions, please contact Craig Neuman 

(cneuman@jccstl.org; 314-442-3434). 

Q: How much is the medical surcharge? 

A: Each camper will have $56 added to their CampInTouch account. This fee has been added to 

your account and will be charged to your card on file on 5/3/21 with balance of your camp fees.  

 

Q: Is there any pre-camp test required for Masada campers? 

A: We are asking Masada campers to get tested before camp because any positive result at 

camp would cause us to cancel the trip to Colorado.  

 

Q: Is there any pre-camp test required for non-Masada campers? 

A: For non-Masada campers, there is no requirement that your camper provide a pre-camp 

negative test upon arrival. However, any pre-camp testing helps to reduce the chance that your 

child will test positive for COVID-19 at camp. 

 

Q: If my child is vaccinated, will they still be tested? 

A: Yes. Vaccinations are not 100% effective, and there have been documented instances of 

vaccinated individuals contracting COVID-19. 

 

Q: If my child had COVID-19, will they still need to be tested? 

A: Campers with a documented case of COVID-19 whose onset was less than 90 days prior to the 

last day of their session will not need to be tested. If your camper falls into this category, please 

contact Terri Grossman (terri@campsabra.com; 314-442-3180). 

 

Q: Can my insurance pay for the Medical Surcharge? 

A: No. However, you may explore the possibility of getting these expenses reimbursed through 

your FSA/HSA account. 
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